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NOTES FROM THE PRESIDENT 
Gwen Grace, 201-317-2317 
Gweng1999@yahoo.com 
 

I know that February is a short month but it’s amazing how much 

can be accomplished in 28 days.   
 

February had the Furry Scurry, the 

Open house for the Lemon Bay 

Conservancy, the RWA storage room move back-in day, the General meeting 

with CERT and heart health, Trivia Night, the Rummage sale and the District 12 

meeting along with the many groups, book clubs and committees that meet.  

It’s amazing!  Our club loves to stay active!! 
 

This month we are beginning to see light at the end of the tunnel as we see more roofs being replaced and 

pool cages returning.  Some of our members are still displaced, but every day we hope they get a little closer 

to returning home.   
 

As this newsletter goes to press, we will have had our wonderful craft bazaar that has been an annual event 

since the club began.  March will see the scholarship committee meet and decide the students who will be 

chosen to receive a scholarship this year.  We will be sending three Lemon Bay students to HOBY leadership 

weekend this year.  And in April, there will be a Fashion Show benefitting The Learning Center for Dyslexia in 

Englewood.  You can learn more about them at www.tlcfordyslexia.com.   
 

Another exciting area we are getting into is the Englewood Chamber of 

Commerce.  We are attending their meetings and getting the word out 

that we are members of this wonderful group of businesses and non-

profits in the area.  It’s a go-to resource for visitors and residents and we 

will try hard to be a visible part of the organization.  We want to network 

and collaborate with their membership to increase our effectiveness and visibility.  
 

My volunteer of the month is someone who has been honored before but deserves it again. She has done a 

wonderful job again in an area that I know she loves and that is with the Art and Culture CSP and the Art 
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competition.  Kathy has many “hats” and it’s amazing how she juggles 

them all.  She is a talented crafter and artist.  And our club would not 

be the same without her energy and enthusiasm.  Thank you for all 

you do for our club and for the community, Kathy Altenburg.  
 

As we enjoy the sunshine and beautiful weather and the company of 

our seasonal members, let’s also remember to welcome our new 

guests and members and make them feel at home in this wonderful 

club.  Besides all the time, talent and treasure each of you bring, 

please remember to bring your welcoming smile and leave a chair 

open at your table for our newer members.   
 

Keep busy, keep healthy and “Bee” all you can “Bee!”   
 

Gwen 
 
 

 

FIRST VICE PRESIDENT 
Gloria Rogoski, 440 487 5586 

rogoskigj@gmail.com 
 

March is here already! The year is flying by.   
 

March is Women’s History Month – which is highlighted on March 8th by International 
Women’s Day; a celebration of all the accomplishments and contributions to the world 
and society that women have made – including us.   

 

March marks the beginning of meteorological Spring and the return of Daylight 
Savings Time.  March 13 is National Napping Day and for all you math fans, 
March 14th is National Pi Day.  March 15th is the Ides of March, March 16th is 
Freedom of Information Day and of course, the 17th is St. Patrick’s Day.  Every 
day of the month has some type of celebration.  Sounds like 31 days of fun – 
enjoy.  If nothing else comes to mind, March 30th is National Take a Walk in 
the Park Day.    
 

One of my Club duties is to keep our website up to date and informational 
(gfwcrotondawest.org).  This is a public website and is intended for both our 
members and others who may be curious about GFWC Rotonda West 
Woman’s Club.  If you have planned activities, fundraisers, or information on 
other nonprofits whom we support, please forward it to me for possible inclusion. 
If you have not visited the website, take a few minutes to see what’s in it for you.  Our Yearbook, Bylaws, 
Standing Rules, Forms and Procedures can all be found there; these are the foundational documents of our 
Club.  Get to know them. See you all soon!   
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SECOND VICE PRESIDENT 
Jennifer Cope, 816 678 4045 

jennylynncope@gmail.com 
 

MEMBERSHIP CHAIRMAN 
rwwcmembership@gmail.com 
 

Seven new ladies attended Orientation in March to learn more about our club.  Some 
are full-time residents some are part-time residents.  All are fantastic women with lots 
to share with us as we get to know them better.  Please say hello at the March luncheon 

and make room at your table for new faces!!  

           Lisa Glenn                        Becky Powell                        Donna Rice                               Laurene Via 

                                  Deb Orcharch                    Kathleen Sullivan                    Joanne Walters 
 

Our last spring orientation will be on April 3, 2023, @ 10 am.  Spring induction of all new members is at the 
April Member Meeting.  
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GFWC FL DISTRICT 12 DIRECTOR 
GFWC ROTONDA WEST WOMAN’S CLUB 

Kathryn Gallagher, 610 952 1333 
kathryngal@yahoo.com 

 

GFWC District 12 Meeting 

On Saturday, February 25, seven General Federation of Women’s Clubs throughout 

GFWC Florida District 12 joined District Director Kathryn Gallagher, of the GFWC 

Rotonda West Woman’s Club, for their annual Arts & Crafts Competition, as well as 

a presentation on their District Project, Sunflowers for the Support of Ukraine.  To date members have 

donated more than $2,500 to the Stand with Ukraine program begun by the Rotary Club of Punta Gorda and 

Keep Ukraine Warm, a program of the Ukrainian National Women’s League of America. 
 

               GFWC District 12 Woman’s Club Presidents 
                 Left to Right: 

Gwen Grace, Rotonda West 

Beverly Hendrickson, Punta Gorda 

Laurel Livingston, LaBelle 

Carolyn Thompson, Port Charlotte 

Steph Pavlik, Naples Juniors 

Josie Guenther, Bonita Estero 

Patti Taylor, Naples Woman’s Club 

Lee Kraus, District 12 Chaplain 

Seated:  Kathryn Gallagher, District 12 Director 
 

GFWC FL President’s Project 2022-2024 

Boggy Creek Camp – A Serious Fun Camp 
 

Beth Black has been sewing Boggy Bears in her “spare time” and would like 

some help with the fiber-fill stuffing part.  Volunteers for this one time only, 

hands-on Day of Service should come to the Rotonda Community Center 

“back-porch” on Tuesday, March 21st at 10:00 am.  Plan to stay until about 

Noon and be sure to bring your wooden spoon with you to stuff plenty of 

fiber fill into every nook and cranny of 13 bears!  All that’s left after stuffing 

is to hand stitch the back opening.  Please bring your own water or beverage 

with you if you would like to do so. 
 

We will deliver all the Boggy Bears to GFWC FL Convention on the weekend 

of April 21st and show them off at the President’s Project Table in the Lobby, then they will be delivered 

directly to Boggy Creek Camp to be loved and taken home with a happy camper as a souvenir of a wonderful 

experience. 
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A Brand-New District 12 Award 

In 2021, our Past District 12 Director and Past GFWC Rotonda West 

Woman’s Club President Charlotte Arcadia was selected by the GFWC 

Florida Federation of Women’s Clubs for the highest honor bestowed 

by GFWC, the Jennie Award.   
 

The Jennie Award is the only national honor bestowed by the General 

Federation of Women’s Clubs that recognizes individual members for 

personal excellence.  The award is an occasion to highlight 

extraordinary women who epitomize the spirit of independence, 

courage, and leadership through their roles as volunteers within their 

clubs, representatives of their community, and as members of their 

families.   
 

On February 25th at the District 12 Meeting, for the very first time, the 

brand-new Charlotte Arcadia Leadership Award was announced and presented to Eileen Beam, Chairman of 

the Juniorettes Committee of the Naples Woman’s Club.  Eileen is a Leader and mentor for young women 

from Title 1 high schools.  She provides ways for the Juniorettes to volunteer, learn life lessons and self-

confidence.  She models the Leadership Skills we would all hope to emulate.   
 

To both Charlotte Arcadia and Eileen Beam, District 12 is grateful for your love of volunteering and for your 

leadership gladly given in the name of the General Federation of Women’s Clubs.  
 

GFWC FLORIDA - DISTRICT 12 

WHERE VOLUNTEER SERVICE AND FRIENDSHIP MEET 

 

 

 
ARTS & CULTURE 
Kathy Altenburg, Chairman, Co-Chairman GFWC FL District 12 
941-698-9130 Home, 941 268 1232 Cell 
kathy6150@aol.com 
 

ARTS & CULTURE 
 

Hello ladies. The District Art Competition was held Saturday February 25 at the Punta 
Gorda Women's Club.  We had three entries and came home with three ribbons! 
 

Congratulations.  Well done everyone!  Our 2 first place winners are now going to the 
State Competition in Orlando, at the Spring Convention on April 22nd. 
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Let’s all get working on some new entries for next year.  You have over 50 categories and until December 31, 
2023 to finish your projects. 
 

CREATIVE CRAFTERS 
 

Ladies with only a short time before our Craft Bazaar the crafters have already made quite a few new items 
to sell at the Bazaar coming up Saturday March 11.  If you took home any projects for the craft fair, please 
bring them on Friday March 10.  We will be setting up from 12:30 till finish at the Community Center.  Don't 
forget to come and support all our groups:  Cookies by the Pound, Bakery, Creative Crafters, Jewelry Table, 
Knit and Chat, Sew n Sews, and take some chances on our great Raffles.  The Craft Bazaar is Saturday March 
11 from 9am till 2pm at the Community Center, 646 Rotonda Circle.  Remember to bring your friends and 
neighbors! 
 

Be ready with some new ideas for projects for our October Sale! 
Crafting will continue at the Community Center at 9 am on Friday March 17th. 
Happy Crafting!  
 
 

 

CIVIC ENGAGEMENT & OUTREACH 
Michele Scott, Co-Chairman  941-662-7554  annamichelea@yahoo.com 

Bev Dobbins, Co-Chairman  317 373 4503 bosartbev@sbcglobal.net  
 

Please note:  Bev Dobbins will now be handling the volunteer side of Helping Hand while 

Clare Imrie (Health & Wellness) will be responsible for the food drive(s). 
 

Thank you, 

Bev Dobbins 
 

 

FIRST PLACE “CRAFTS”  
Diana Dudick, Rosemary & Jim 
Collins,  
Santa's Summer Vacation 
 

FIRST PLACE “PHOTOGRAPHY” 
Jennifer Cope,  

Dreamy Escape Balloons 
 

SECOND PLACE “ARTS”  
Rosana Halperin,  
Mermaid #5 
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EDUCATION & LIBRARIES 
Kara Kelly, Chairman, 410 652 6830 babs013@comcast.net 
Debra A Sigismondo, Chairman Scholarship, 941 697 7519 sqad7@aol.com 
Betsy Bouchard, ESO Chairman, 757 952 9890 betsybou@yahoo.com 
 

In honor of Saint Patrick’s Day, here is an Irish Blessing for us all:  
 

May the roof above us never fall in.  And may the friends gathered below it 

never fall out. 
 

We have great friends in our club and community who came together to make our Trivia Night a wonderful 

success.  We are able to generously provide scholarships to the graduates of LBHS, thanks to this event, and 

many individual donors.  Thanks to our Trivia Jim, his lovely assistant Connie, and the many members who 

provided snacks, wine, bottle bags and great gamesmanship.  
 

This month we look forward to the Spring ESO Luncheon hosted by the Brunch Buddies,  

on Wednesday, April 19th at The Hills.  Happy Tartan Day! 
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ESO 
 

Thank you Ladies for supporting our six book clubs.  It's 
time to branch out to Book Club #7!  I will be meeting 
directly following the general meeting (March 16th), 
with anyone who wants to be part of our new book 
club.   
 

If you're interested, but cannot attend, please call 757-952-9890 or email me 
betsybou@yahoo.com. 

 
 
Irene Cappalli submitted this photo of the Reading 
Divas ESO Group of their January meeting at the 
Charlotte County Rotonda Community Park. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
ENVIRONMENT  
Janet Rojas, Environment CoChairman, 401 439 6246 
Linc322@gmail.com 
 

ENVIRONMENT/FUNDRAISING COORDINATOR 
Rachele Adler, Environment Co-chairman 941 697 5303 
Readl22@gmail.com 
 

ENVIRONMENT 
 

FURRY SCURRY 5K RUN/WALK UPDATE: 
 

Our club was proud to again sponsor the annual South Gulf Cove CCT Furry Scurry 5K 
Run/Walk held on Saturday, February 4th.  Several members participated in the Run/Walk, 
and others came to check out the opportunity drawings and other activities.  This was our 
third year sponsoring this event, which raises money for local animal charities, two of which we regularly 
support, EARS and Suncoast Humane.  The final total raised was $15,500, to be distributed to local animal 
charities.  
 

Committee Update: 
We held our first, very successful committee meeting on February 28th.  We now have a number of interested 
volunteers, and several promising ideas for upcoming projects.  If you are interested in joining us, please feel 
free to contact Rachele or Janet.  Our first project will be purchasing a recycling bin to be used during our 
meetings and events at the RWA Community Center.  Two of our committee members have volunteered to 
empty the bin and dispose of the recycled material properly.  The RWA does not currently recycle. 
 
Recycling Tip of the Month: 
From the Waste Management Website 
 

Myth: Hoses, tanks, shower curtains, swing sets, etc. are recyclable 
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Reality: Just because it’s plastic doesn't mean it's recyclable in your recycling program. 
 

If it’s not bottles, cans, paper or cardboard, it probably doesn’t belong in your curbside mixed recycling bin 
and may even require special handling.  Just because an item is made from plastic, or contains plastic parts, 
doesn’t mean recycling facilities can handle it.  There are other resources (e.g., Earth911.org) that can help 
answer questions about what to do with non-recyclables or household hazardous waste. 
 
 

PENNY HARVEST COLLECTION 
 

This year's Penny Harvest donations will again be going to Canine Companions 
for Independence (CCI).  Please remember to keep saving those pennies or any 
change and turn them in to the blue and yellow dog house each month.   
 

Every little penny helps, thank you. 
 
RUMMAGE SALE UPDATE:  
 

Thank you to all the volunteers, donors and everyone who supported our very successful rummage sale. The 
final total was $2,587. Half of this will be going back to the club for our projects, and the remainder will go 
to support Ukraine relief efforts. 
 

Co Chairman:  
Linda Muir 203 530 0485 
lima757@comcast 
Rachele Adler 646 207 7531  
readl22@gmail.com  
 

FASHION SHOE UPDATE: 

 

Members can make reservations 

beforehand and then pay at the March 

General meeting.  If you will not be 

there, just contact Rachele to make 

other arrangements.   
 

As you can see from the flyer, tickets are 

being sold at other places, so early 

reservations would be advisable. 

Particularly, if you want to sit with a 

certain  group,  as  the  table maximum 

is 8. 
 

Hope to see you there!!! 
 

Joyce Crumpton 

Rachele Adler  

Fashion Show Co-chairs  
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HEALTH & WELLNESS 
Clare Imrie, Co-chairman, 713 852 2154, 
clareimrie@hotmail.com  
 

Hope everyone is enjoying this beautiful weather, I'm getting 

outdoors whenever I can before it gets too hot!  
 

As some of you know, my lovely Mum died last year of pancreatic cancer; Mum 

was diagnosed with pancreatic cancer in January 2022 and unfortunately passed 

in May 2022.  Pancreatic cancer is difficult to diagnose early, 

the NCI (National Cancer Institute) estimated that around 

8% of total pancreatic cancer patients can survive for about 

5 years.  There's a nationwide walk on Saturday, April 

29, 2023, organized by Pancreatic Action Cancer Network 

called "PanCan PurpleStride - the ultimate walk to end 

pancreatic cancer."  I'm walking at least 3 miles in memory 

of Mum and hoping to raise funds to help end pancreatic 

cancer.  Please join me in Broadmoor Park (646 Rotonda 

Circle) starting at 8am on 4/29/23, walk as far as you'd like, 

I'd welcome the company!  
 

If you'd like to join my team (imaginatively called "Rotonda 

West"), please go to https://pancan.org click on "Purplestride" 

then "Fundraising & Teams" and search for Rotonda West.  If 

you'd like a direct email link please contact me & I'll be happy to send it to you.  Mum's birthday was 

November 19th, in the UK calendar that is 19-11 - I'd like the Rotonda West team to raise $1,911 if possible 

- any amount is appreciated.  Thanks for your support. 
 

Englewood Helping Hand is now being handled by Civic Engagement & Outreach - please see Bev Dobbins for 

the April 5th & 6th volunteer opportunities. 
 

Please save the date of Saturday, October 28th for the Walk to 

End Alzheimer’s – more details to come. 

 

Blood Drives:  The GFWC 

RWWC will be sponsor-

ing 2 more One Blood 

drives this year.  They will 

be held at the Marina across from the Hills Golf and Country Club, 100 

Rotonda Circle.  The dates are April 18, 9 am - 3 pm and October 17, 9am 

- 3 pm.  You can sign up at OneBlood.org or you may call me at 917 579-

7770 or email me at grammylang@gmail.com 
 

Thanks, Ellen Lang 
 

If you have ideas for Health & Wellness projects (big or small - they all count) please let us know - thanks! 
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Doris Walker, Chaplain  941 828 0410 
dew414@comcast.net  

 

 

 
 

INSPIRATIONAL MESSAGE 

LET NO ONE EVER COME TO YOU WITHOUT 

LEAVING BETTER AND HAPPIER. 

BE THE LIVING EXPRESSION OF GOD’S KINDNESS, 

KINDNESS IN YOUR FACE, KINDNESS IN YOUR EYES, 

KINDNESS IN YOUR SMILE. 

(WORDS OF MOTHER THERESA) 
 

TODAY’S VALENTINE’S BLESSING 
(PLEASE BOW YOUR HEAD) 

MAY YOUR LIFE BE FULL OF LOVE AND LAUGHTER, 

MAY ALL THAT YOU DO BE DONE IN LOVE, 

MAY GOD KEEP YOU IN HIS LOVING CARE, 

EVERY DAY THROUGHOUT THE YEAR, 

AND MAY HE GRANT YOU HAPPINESS IN EVERYTHING 

YOU DO, FOR IN EVERYTHING YOU SEEK AND SHARE, 

HIS LOVE IS ALWAYS WITH YOU. 

AMEN 
 

FEBRUARY, 2023  

P 

 

BEDTIME BAGS PROJECT 
Lois LeVasseur, 1 941 698 9116 
Lolevasse52@gmail.com  
 

The fourth delivery of bags to the Guardian ad Litem Office in Punta Gorda was 
scheduled to take place during the week of February 20th.  This donation is 

considered the 4th because the Bedtime Bags Project was started in April of 2022 with a commitment to 
make four/quarterly donations to the Punta Gorda office of GAL.  
 

Unfortunately, due to circumstances beyond anyone’s control, that event was postponed until March 13th. 
 

For those members who may not be aware of this project, the following is a brief recap of it.  
 

During a meeting in February of last year, then-President Kathryn Gallagher and Lois LeVasseur met with 
Jessica Stanfield, Executive Director of the GAL Foundation, via zoom to discuss the logistics of this exciting, 
new project.  It was determined that the best way for RWWC to help the children of Charlotte County who 
are in foster care would be to provide to the Punta Gorda GAL Office 12 bags quarterly, filled with items such 
as pajamas, toothbrush/toothpaste, a comfort item/stuffed animal as well as an age-appropriate book.  
There would be three age groups for the bag distribution:  Toddler, Adolescent and Teen.  Each age group 
would consist of two boys and two girls.  The GAL Office in Punta Gorda would be contacted each quarter to 
determine what items are most needed at that time.  
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I am pleased to say that this project has been met with an 
overwhelming and more-than-generous response! It has been our 
desire to include all 5 Community Service Project Committees, as well 
as the Signature Project Domestic Violence and other standing 
committees.  To date, more than 90 bags have been created by the 
Sew n Sews!  The project has received donations of pajamas, 
toothbrushes & paste and other hygiene items, hand knitted or 

crocheted washcloths, fuzzy socks, fleece blankets and comfort toys galore!  Boxes of books have been 
located, leveled by age and ready for inclusion in the bags.  Others have been purchased as part of the 
Diversity and Kindness library project. 
 

It is only due to the generosity of our members that this project has proven be successful.  You are all 
SUPERHEROES! 
 

For more information about this project, or if you would like to learn about future distribution donations, 
please contact either Lois LeVasseur or one of the Committee Chairs. 
 

PTION 
 

RECEPTION 
Diane Oglesby, Cochairman, 941 828 0119 
btoglesby@comcast.net  
Kathy Messick, Cochairman, 609 828 8821 
khmessick@embarqmail.com 
 

Please wear your name tags.  If you forget, we have temporary tags you can have. 
 

Thank you, Diane 
 

 

Sew n Sews 
Jackie Miller, Chairperson  305 745 1685 
Jackie2gm@gmail.com 
 

Hope you are ready to shop at our Spring Bazaar.  We have a few new items for sale, 
as well as our "have to have" standards.  Looking forward to filling your needs. 
 

P.S.  We will have some holiday items for sale....never too early to shop for your loved 
ones. 
 
 

SUNSHINE COMMITTEE 
Bert Sullivan, Chairman, 941 662 6320 
bertstamps40@gmail.com 
 

Hello sister RWWC Club members.   
 

Please call or send an email to me when a member needs some get well cheer, 
encouragement or condolences.  An appropriate card will be sent to them right away to let them know their 
sister members are thinking about them.   
If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me for a chat. 
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Dear Chatter Editor, 
 

During a difficult club year that was so influenced by Hurricane Ian and the remainders of Covid, I would like 
to thank our three very creative Standing Committees for their time and generosity all in the name of club 
outreach.  The Knit & Chat Group has created so many lovely items that were donated to local charities 
including Guardian ad Litem, Heritage Oaks Memory Care, the Jubilee Center and the Magnolia Acres Assisted 
Living Center to name just a few. 
 

The Sew N Sews group, led by Jackie Miller, not only go into heavy production for the Bazaar, but they also 
support any CSP project as specific items are needed.  They made wine bags for Trivia Night to support the 
scholarship fund; Table Runners for the District 12 Sunflowers for Support of Ukraine project; they went on 
the road to help the Christ Lutheran Church Comfort Quilters and Knitters cut hundreds of squares to create 
colorful quilts for Kids.  Among other outreach efforts, the Sew N Sews are currently working on a "new 
curtain project" for all 16 windows in just one cabin at Boggy Creek, the current GFWC FL President's Project. 
 

The Crafters have always been a huge force for beautiful works of art at every bazaar.  Not only is the bazaar 
our main fundraiser, but it is also an opportunity to show off all of our creative talents to the community.  
Over the years, the Crafters have donated gorgeous "remainders" to local charities including Project Phoenix, 
EARS and the Suncoast Humane Thrift Store.  They have also donated centerpieces and opportunity gifts to 
club events and will be helping to make centerpieces for GFWC FL Convention to be held in April. 
 

GFWC Rotonda West Woman's Club has been so blessed by talented and very creative members.  
 

Smiles and thanks for your love, respect, kindness and generosity for all. 
 

Kathryn Gallagher 

GFWC FL District 12 Director  
 

 
 

Rita Lopienski at Elephant EcoValley educational center in 
Chiang Mai, Thailand, 1/27/23 
 

There is a big movement to ban riding Asian elephants due to the 
damaging weight & inhumane treatment, so elephant sanctuaries are 
now the new movement.  Rita fed bananas to the elephants, learned how 
to make vegetable balls & fed them to the elephants afterwards, 
scrubbed & bathed with them in a pond, and saw a demonstration on 
how to make elephant poo paper (much like rice art paper, card stock). 
 

It was an amazing experience! 
 

The Environment CPS Committee is looking into a fall trip to the Myakka 
Elephant Ranch Sanctuary. 
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NOTES FROM THE EDITOR 
Donna Krabbe, Editor, 941 223 1573 Cell  (may text)  
rwwcchatter2020@gmail.com  
 

Thank you to everyone who submitted articles and photos.   
 

Special Thank You’s to Kathryn for her Letter to the Editor, and Rita for her photo with 

a rescued elephant and the interesting story behind it. 
 

I’ll still be looking forward to receiving your “Letters to the Editor” or articles of interest to members – like 

Rita’s elephant article. 
 

 

LOOKING AHEAD ??  
 

March 10, 2023 – Bazaar set-up, Time TBD, RWA CC 

March 11, 2023 – Bazaar, Time TBD, RWA CC 

March 16, 2023 – General Meeting, RWA CC, Social Hour 9am, Meeting 10am 

April 1, 2023 – RWA Celebrate the Circle – RWWC Kidz Zone 

April 5&6, 2023 – EHH, volunteer opportunity  

April 6, 2023 – RWWC Board Meeting, RWA CC, 1pm – Note: changed from Friday to Thursday. 
April 14, 2023 – Fashion Show Set-up, RWA CC 

April 15, 2023 – Fashion Show, RWA CC, 11:30am 

April 18, 2023 – One Blood Drive, 9am-3pm, Oakland Hills Marina 

April 19, 2023 – ESO Luncheon at the Hills 

April 20, 2023 – General Meeting, RWA CC, Social Hour 9am, Meeting 10am 

April 21 – 23, 2023 – GFWC FL convention, Orlando 

April 29, 2023 – PanCan PurpleStride Walk to End Pancreatic Cancer, Broadmoor Park, 8am. 

May 5. 2023 – RWWC Board Meeting, RWA CC, 1pm 

May 18, 2023 – General Meeting, RWA CC, Social Hour 9am, Meeting 10am 

May 20, 2023 – RWWC FL District 12 Meeting, RWA CC – Membership topic 

May 31 & June 1, 2023 – EHH, Volunteer opportunity 

June 16, 2023 – Season-end Board Meeting, RWA CC, 1pm 
 

 
 

FEBRUARY 2023 Meeting highlights 
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FEBRUARY 2023 rummage sale highlights 
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FEBRUARY 2023 trivia night highlights 
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LIKE US ON FACEBOOK: 
https://www.facebook.com/groups/gfwcrotondawestwomansgroup/?ref=share 

 
 

Officers for current term are as 
follows: 

President – Gwen Grace 
201 317 2317 

gweng1999@yahoo.com  
First Vice President -Gloria Rogoski 

440 487 5586 
rogoskigj@gmail.com 

  

Second Vice President – Jennifer Cope 

816 678 4045 
jennylynncope@gmail.com  

rwwcmembership@gmail.com  
Recording Secretary – Jo Ann Hopkins 

941 661 1976 
hopkins.joann@gmail.com 

 

Corresponding Secretary – Jane Tumanic- 

941 214 5981 

jane.tum83@gmail.com  
Treasurer – Anne T. Vickery 

941 626 9398 
vickeryat@gmail.com  

  Assistant Treasurer  - Jean Howard- 
607 427 8994 

jphoward_fnp@hotmail.com 
 

 

GFWC Rotonda West Woman’s Club 
District 12 
PO Box 672 
Placida, FL 33946-0679 
 
TO : _________________________________ 

 
          _________________________________ 
 
          _________________________________ 
 

 
   GFWC WEBSITE: 

   www.gfwc.org 
  

    GFWC FL CLUBWOMAN NEWSLETTER 

    SUBSCRIBE: 

  www.gfwcflorida.org 
 

GFWC FLORIDA WEBSITE: 

www.gfwcflorida.org 
 

GFWC ROTONDA WEST WOMAN'S CLUB 

Website: www.gfwcrotondawest.org 

Email: rwwcmembership@gmail.com 

 

 

 
 

General Meetings: 
are held on the third Thursday of the month, 
September through May.   
RWA Activity Building.   
9:00 am Social Hour – 10:00 am General Meeting. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

Donna Krabbe, Editor 

rwwcchatter2020@gmail.com 
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mailto:rwwcmembership@gmail.com
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